

PRACTICE TEST 5

(Time: 60 min.)

I. Choose the word having the underlined part pronounced differently in each line. (1 p)

- | | | | |
|------------------------|------------------------|-------------------------|------------------------|
| 1. A. <u>m</u> usician | B. re <u>p</u> utation | C. doc <u>u</u> mentary | D. comp <u>u</u> lsory |
| 2. A. <u>c</u> enter | B. fore <u>c</u> ast | C. <u>c</u> ircle | D. rec <u>y</u> cle |
| 3. A. sc <u>e</u> nery | B. <u>e</u> thnic | C. b <u>e</u> nefit | D. acc <u>e</u> ss |
| 4. A. <u>c</u> oal | B. <u>g</u> oal | C. br <u>o</u> ad | D. fl <u>o</u> at |
| 5. A. teen <u>a</u> ge | B. vill <u>a</u> ge | C. shor <u>t</u> age | D. cab <u>b</u> age |

II. Choose the correct option A, B, C, or D for each gap in the following sentences. (1 p)

6. This book will _____ you eighty thousand dong.
A. price B. cost C. value D. worth
7. The Browns had to use all their _____ to buy their new house.
A. expenses B. remains C. savings D. reserves
8. I opened the window because I wanted to get some _____ air.
A. soft B. fresh C. wet D. cold
9. John can speak Vietnamese and _____ his sister Jane.
A. can also B. too can C. can so D. so can
10. We always visit our grandparents _____ Christmas.
A. on B. at C. in D. to
11. They _____ any Asian food for over two months.
A. haven't eaten B. don't eat
C. didn't eat D. won't eat
12. You should have a dictionary to _____ the words that you don't know their meanings.
A. look after B. look for C. look into D. look up
13. - "Do you want coffee or tea?"
- "_____."
A. Yes, you too B. Yes, it is
C. Coffee, please D. I like it
14. _____, so I shall give her your note.
A. I see your teacher tomorrow B. I have seen your teacher tomorrow
C. I saw your teacher tomorrow D. I am seeing your teacher tomorrow
15. _____ than the one you are reading.
A. This book is more interesting B. This book is so interesting
C. This book is the most interesting D. This book is a lot interesting

III. Give the correct form of the word given to complete the sentences. (1 p)

16. Laura always wears the most _____ clothes of the FASHION season.
17. You should always know that real _____ is more FRIEND valuable than money.
18. They are planning to _____ the office by buying MODERN new computers.
19. She _____ sailed around the world in 72 days, which SUCCESS is a new record.
20. I don't think you are right. I'm afraid I completely AGREE _____ with you.

IV. Read the text below and decide which answer A, B, C or D best fits each space. (2 p)

An earthquake is shaking, quaking or trembling of the ground. An earthquake (21)_____ when two blocks of the earth hit, bump or slide past one another. You feel the ground shaking. Small and big earthquakes happen all the time on (22)_____ and in ocean. The ground shaking that happens under water can cause big (23)_____ called tsunami.

What do we need to do (24)_____ an earthquake? If you are inside a house or a school hide under a bed or a desk and stay there (25)_____ the quaking stops. Stay away from the stairs, windows, walls and furniture because they might (26)_____ and hurt you. Don't go to the kitchen and don't (27)_____ a gas stove because it might cause fire.

If you're outside, go to (28)_____ grounds (the nearest school's ground or square). Stay away from buildings, trees, power lines and other big things that might fall on you. If you are in the car or on the road, stay inside your (29)_____ until the shaking stops. The driver should stop on the side of the road (30)_____ from big objects or buildings.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-------------|-------------|-------------|
| 21. A. happens | B. explodes | C. rotates | D. damages |
| 22. A. earth | B. mountain | C. hill | D. land |
| 23. A. winds | B. floods | C. waves | D. rains |
| 24. A. during | B. within | C. above | D. among |
| 25. A. though | B. until | C. since | D. while |
| 26. A. slide | B. destroy | C. collapse | D. remove |
| 27. A. turn | B. light | C. blow | D. hold |
| 28. A. tight | B. narrow | C. quiet | D. open |
| 29. A. house | B. vehicle | C. seat | D. position |
| 30. A. far | B. next | C. beside | D. near |

V. Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each question. (1 p)

Artists are people who use materials to create things. Artists make art. There is art in museums. There is art on city streets. There is art on sidewalks and walls. Some art is as small as a thumbnail. Some art is as large as a tall building. Creative things made by human hands can all be called “art.”

Some forms of art are drawing, painting, pottery, photography, designing clothes and buildings, and sculpting. Artists use many **materials** for their art. For drawing, artists use pencils, pens, and crayons. Painters use different types of paint, such as watercolor and oil-based paints. Potters and sculptors use clay. Some sculptors also use metal and wood. Clothing designers use fabric. Architects, people who design buildings, plan their designs on paper or computers. Then the buildings are made with metal and wood. Artists are people who express themselves through their work. Art makes the world a beautiful place. Artists are free to do what they want. We are free to decide whether we enjoy it or not.

31. According to the passage, all creative things that humans make can be called _____.
A. buildings B. painting C. clothes D. art
32. Why does the author most likely list the materials that different artists use?
A. to help the reader learn what is art and what is not art
B. to show how similar all forms of art are to each other
C. to provide a complete list of all materials used in art
D. to help show the differences between forms of art
33. What can be concluded from the statement, “Artists are people who express themselves through their work”?
A. A work of art can show you something about the person who made it.
B. Artists only make things which they can sell for money.
C. A work of art depends more on the materials used than the person who made it.
D. Artists make things for fun but do other things for work.
34. What does the word ‘materials’ in paragraph 2 mean?
A. people that help you with something
B. types of paper
C. items you need to make something
D. ideas that help you decide what to make
35. This passage is mostly about _____.
A. how art can be as big as buildings
B. artists and what they make
C. the similarities between sculptors and artists
D. people who work with their hands

VI. Each sentence below contains an error. Underline it and write the correct answer in the space provided. (1 p)

Example:

0. There has a beautiful handbag in the living room. 0/ is
36. Mary enjoys festivals in Vietnam despite she doesn't 36/ understand
understand Vietnamese culture very much.
37. If we won't leave in the next five minutes, we will be late 37/ for
for the train.
38. Halloween is an interesting festival where is celebrated 38/ in
in many countries.
39. I suggest to take a shortcut through the field as it will 39/ take
take much less time.
40. I wish that I have opportunities to practice speaking 40/ English
English with native speakers every day.

VII. Complete the second sentence in each pair so that it has similar meaning to the first sentence. (1 p)

41. Doctors advise us to eat more vegetables.
We should eat more vegetables.
42. I've never seen a prettier hat than this.
This is the prettiest hat I've ever seen.
43. I can't give you her telephone number because I don't know it.
If I had her telephone number, I would give it to you.
44. "You must return the bike by 11 o'clock tomorrow," said Tom to John.
Tom said John must return the bike by 11 o'clock tomorrow.
45. When Khang lived in the countryside, he always walked to school.
Khang used to walk to school when he lived in the countryside.

VIII. Use the words/ phrases provided to write suitable sentences. (2 p)

46. my / opinion / wear / uniforms / encourage / students / proud / school //
I am proud of my school and encourage my students to wear uniforms.
47. holiday / be / so / disappointing / they / decide / ask / money / back //
They decided to ask for their money back because the holiday was so disappointing.
48. if / there / be / much / exhaust fume / air / more / people / cope / respiratory problem //
If there be much exhaust fume in the air, more people will have a respiratory problem.
49. you / know / name / lecturer / talk / natural disasters / workshop / two days ago //?
Do you know the name of the lecturer who will talk at the workshop two days ago?
50. when / I / call / Jane / last night / she / watch / game show / television //
When I called Jane last night, she was watching a game show on television.